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MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

DATE – 10th JULY 2006

ITEM NO H I (12 – B)  

Report on Public Notification Procedure Under Part 8 of the Planning & Development Regulations 2001 - 2003 for the proposed construction of an infill housing project on lands at Brookview Road and Rossfield Avenue, Tallaght, Dublin 24.

A notice in accordance with Article 81 of the Planning and Development Regulations 2001-2003 was published on 15th May, 2006 to construct an infill housing development of commercial units on ground floor level, with 2 no. two bedroom own-door apartments and 3 no. three bedroom duplex units over, on site fronting onto Brookfield Avenue and 2 no. own-door one bedroom apartments with 2 no. three bedroom duplex units over, on existing shop site at Rossfield Avenue. The works to include local landscaping to new and existing areas, traffic management works at Brookview Road and Rossfield Avenue Junction, traffic calming and all necessary associated ancillary works.

Plans and particulars of the development were made available for inspection by the public for four weeks until Monday 12th June, 2006 and a further two weeks until Monday 26th June, 2006 was allowed for the making of written submissions and observations to the Council in relation to the matter.
Site location Rossfield
Rossfield : Plans - Elevations - Layouts
Existing Constraints Rossfield
No submissions or objections were received for this proposed development.
Staff from the Council’s Housing Department and Architectural Services Department met with residents on 16th June 2006, at their request, to discuss the proposal. At this meeting it was agreed, in view of the tragic history of the site, that the memorial stone currently on site would be removed, stored and re-sited following completion of the development. A suggestion was also received, to name part of the proposed development in his memory. The Council would support such a proposal.
Local residents also suggested that the proposed design blend in with existing developments in the area, and the Council confirmed that such arrangements would be made.
The proposed development has been considered by the Tallaght Area Committee, who noted the proposal.

As the proposed development is in accordance with the proper planning and sustainable development of the area, it is proposed to proceed with the development.

